
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
July 1, 2014

Present:  Tay Vaughan, Helen Prince, Larry Gates, Fran Armstrong, Steve Swanson,

               Bill Gray, George Helz, Bob Ruhling, Steve Dean

Absent: Gary Loew, Donna Wilson

Guests:  Sandra Loew, Mark Edmondson, Margaret Dunkle


Chair Tay Vaughan opened the meeting at 6:00 PM. The minutes of the June 2014 meeting were approved as distributed.  The Chair stated that the order of the agenda was being changed to accommodate the issues which are being brought to our attention by Margaret Dunkle and the members of the SCA Budget Committee.

1. Drainage Issues:  Margaret Dunkle stated that there is a serious drainage problem in Gate E. Water is rushing down the road, eroding the sides of the road, not being deterred by any storm drains, and some is coming into her garage. The rest of the water is going into the ravine and causing erosion there. Steve Dean said that he has had the conservation people out,  a plan was created and it passed all of the “hurdles” until it got to the last engineer who rejected the plan saying that we needed to have an engineering study for each area.  The cost would be $6,000 to $7,000 per area. A solution would be to find an engineer privately who would approve our plan and then we could re-submit it. Larry Gates recommended Art Cochran, but Art told him he had retired. We need to find an engineer to approve our plan. Margaret stated that she is willing to pay to have the problem fixed at her house, but the main problem is with the road at Evergreen. After discussion it was agreed that we will contact a paving company to see what they can do, and also help to pull the permits. We need to have the work done for less than $20,000.  It should also be considered an overall community project since there are other areas with the same or similar drainage issues.  Steve Swanson said he will contact a paving company with which he has done business and give the information to Steve D. 
2. Memo from the SCA Budget Committee:  The Budget Committee presented a list of concerns in areas that have requested large budget items for 2015. The OAC is asked to look at these areas and prioritize each item, and recommend which of them can be deferred for another year. There is a concern that the fees and assessments could go up dramatically if some of these items are not deferred.

a. Pool and Pool House: We have received one estimate to contract out the opening and closing of the pool which would also include pool maintenance during the year. Bill Gray normally budgets $27,000 a year for maintenance and chemicals and this bid which we received would cost more than $40,000. However, the estimate was for a pool season 4 weeks longer than we usually have.  Bill felt that with negotiation we can lower the cost to something near what we spend now, but we would need to consider inflation yearly. It was suggested that we contact other pool companies and get some more estimates. If the cost to open and close can be close to what we spend now, then we will keep this item in the budget. The staff needs to spend its time doing other maintenance issues in the community during the time it normally does the pool. Another area of concern expressed was the deterioration of the pool after staff washes it down with acid, and maybe a pool company now has a better method of preparing a pool for use. 
The OAC agreed that we can postpone the construction of a new pool house. We will do necessary repairs for now.

b. Roads: We currently have a schedule to pave roads. However, this year it has become evident that some roads that are on the schedule may not need re-paving, and there are other areas that need work on re-surfacing and drainage and should not wait until their time on the cycle. It was the consensus that we need to deal with a problem when needed and we cannot keep to a published schedule. Our recommendation to the Board is that there be money allocated each year for roads and drainage, and that the Community Manager can identify problem areas and make a list of priorities for work for the following year.  We need to look at ALL roads and repair those in the worst condition. If those roads on the “schedule” do not need tar and chip, we can use that money for repairs elsewhere.
Steve D. will have contractors make bids for fixing drains and ditches.

c. Tobacco Barn:  George Helz stated that he had looked at the barn and thinks we may be able to wait before beginning repairs. Some discussion centered around keeping the barn or tearing it down.  It was suggested that we look at historical preservation grants or even have special fund-raising like we had for the preservation of the Community House. There may be some SCA members who would want to contribute to have the barn restored.  The Amish have estimated that they can repair the barn for about $25,000. It was decided to recommend to the SCA Board that they ask the Community, via SCAN, to give us input on their wishes for the barn—do we raise money for preservation, or should we tear it down.   We will not ask for money in the 2015 budget for this project.
d. Lake Ann:  It was agreed that we follow the recommendation , also endorsed by the Budget Committee, to put the Lake Ann area back to its natural state, and to put this item in the budget. Steve D. stated that we can shut down Well #3 when the new well is up and running and the work can begin as soon as that well is abandoned. 
e. Other Areas of Concern: Bill Gray stated that we need to look at the lifespan of some of our equipment and maybe re-consider the priority for replacement.

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

A written report is attached to these minutes. In the interest of time Steve did not discuss this report in depth.  


The Long-range Planning List was deferred to the August meeting. A Summary List of Budget Recommendations to go to the Budget Committee and the SCA Board is also attached to these minutes
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
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